Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Application of Highway H Utilities, Inc., for a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity Authorizing It to Construct, Install, Own, Operate, Control, Manage, and Maintain a Water and Sewer Systems for the Public, Located in an Unincorporated Area of Pulaski County, Missouri.
	)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)
	Case No. WA-2004-0588 et al.

(Tariff File Nos. YW-2005-0457 

and YS-2005-0458)


Recommendation for approval of tariff SHEETS

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by and through the Missouri Public Service Commission’s (“Commission”) Office of General Counsel, and for its Recommendation for Approval of Tariff Sheets states as follows:
1. On September 2, 2004, the Commission issued its Order Approving Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“Order”) in this case, in which it granted Highway H Utilities, Inc. (“Company”) certificates of public convenience and necessity to provide water and sewer utility services to an area in Pulaski County, Missouri known as Northern Heights Estates subdivision. As a part of its Order, the Commission directed the Company to submit water and sewer tariff sheets depicting the new service areas, adding language consistent with the Staff’s recommendation to the sewer tariff sheets and submitting modified index sheets reflecting the new sheets.

2. On December 15, 2004, the Company submitted the revised tariff sheets to comply with the Commissions Order. Said tariff sheets were received and stamped “filed” at the Commission’s offices on that date and bear an issue date of December 15, 2004, with an effective date of January 14, 2005. The tariff filing was then entered into the Commission’s electronic filing and information system. The revised water tariff filing was assigned Tariff File No. YW-2005-0457 and the revised sewer tariff filing was assigned Tariff File No. YS-2005-0458.
3. Commission Water and Sewer Staff Jim Merciel and Steve Loethen reviewed said tariff sheets, and are of the opinion that the tariff filing complies with the Commission's Order.

4. As noted in the Staff Recommendation, filed August 16, 2004, the Company is current on its assessments through fiscal year 2005 and its annual reports through calendar year 2003 and remains current. Staff also notes that this tariff filing does not effect any other Company matter pending before the Commission.

5. Upon approval of the Company's pending tariff sheets, no further action will be required and this case may be closed.

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully recommends that the Commission issue an order approving the Company's December 15, 2004, tariff sheets in Tariff File Nos. YW-2005-0457 and YS-2005-0458, to be effective January 14, 2005 and closing this case.
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